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H ello everyone,  

Winter is almost over, and spring 

and summer and warm weather aren't 

far away. I hope everyone had a fun 

winter, but I'm sure you're looking for-

ward to sunshine, warmth, and fun 

around the lake. 

Your Seymour Lake Association (SLA) 

board has been busy this winter setting 

up programs for the summer. The SLA 

Water Quality Committee will be helping 

to administer the Lake Wise program 

which provides property owners help to 

keep the lake clean. Also this summer 

there's going to be a water monitoring 

program on the various tributaries com-

ing into Seymour Lake. We're also trying 

to determine what to do about the in-

creasing sediment at the boat access. 

For more information, see Peggy Bar-

ter's articles herein. I commend Peggy 

and her committee for all the work they 

put in on these programs.  Let's make 

Seymour Lake a òGold Lake Wiseó lake. 

With regard to the lake level, I was 

very surprised last summer after doing 

numerous measurements at the lake 

pins (these are a standard measure of 

Seymour Lake's water level) that the 

water level remained almost in the mid-

dle zone between the pins for the entire 

summer even as dry as it was. So, our 

lake remained pretty consistent through 

the summer while other Vermont lakes 

saw considerable drops in their lake 

levels. 

Enjoy Doug Gimler's article about the 

eagles. My wife, Candy, and I are lucky 

in that the eagles have chosen a tree 

near our property to sit sometimes for 

hours, and we get to enjoy their pres-

ence. 

Let me give you a little update on the 

industrial wind and solar issues that 

have surrounded us over the last cou-

ple of years. The Town of Morgan asked 

the Vermont Public Service Board (PSB) 

to reconsider their decision granting 

approval to the solar project off Valley 

Road. That request was made in Sep-

tember 2016, and the Town still has not 

received any word from the PSB. Mean-

while, the developer has proceeded 

with work at the site. The developer 

does this work at his own risk, and if the 

PSB were to reverse their decision, the 

developer would have to remove all that 

has been done.  

No news is good news on the indus-

trial wind front in Morgan. There has 

been no activity at all. Over 92% of re-

spondents (with an unusually high re-

sponse rate) to an SLA survey regarding 

industrial wind development in Morgan 

opposed industrial wind in Morgan.  

However, in Holland it's a different 

story. The PSB  has granted approval for 

a wind measuring device for the indus-

trial wind project proposed in Holland. 

Amazingly, the applicant does not have 

to share any of the results of the wind 

measuring device with others so that 

they could evaluate the proposal. 

The Town of Morgan at its March 

annual meeting did approve $10,000 in 

the budget to use, if necessary, to pro-

tect the interests of the Town regarding 

any industrial wind or solar applica-

tions. 

I hope to see everyone at the SLA 

annual meeting on July 22th at the Mor-

gan Community Hall from 9 AM to noon. 

This year's SLA summer social will again 

be August 5th at Camp Winapeñthank 

you Ron and Janet Kolar and family. 

The format will be the same with each 

member bringing an appetizer to share 

and what he or she would like to drink. 

Look in your mail for a postcard to be 

mailed in early July with more details. 

As always, SLA can use your help. 

Look at the list of committees on the 

second page of this newsletter and 

please volunteer. It may be a little work, 

but there will be lots of fun. We need 

you! 

I would like to thank the SLA board 

and officers and volunteers. They are a 

great group of people and work very 

hard for all of our interests. It is great 

fun being a part of the board and also 

getting to know more and more people 

around the lake. ʴ 

Presidentõs Message                                                                 by Chuck Nichols                                                                                                             

Common yellowthroat declined 79% 

F ewer birds appear to live in Ver-

mont today than 25 years ago, 

according to recent research by the 

Vermont Center for Ecostudies. 

The most dramatic declines in bird 

populations were seen among those 

that live off flying insects, scientists 

say. Known as aerial insectivores, this 

diverse group of birds has declined 45 

percent in Vermont, according to the 

study & reported by VTDigger.org. 

The study focused on 11 species of 

aerial insectivores  said Steve Faccio, 

one of the studyõs authors. This group 

of birds includes the tree swallow, the 

yellow-bellied flycatcher, the chimney 

swift and the eastern wood pewee. 

Cf. quote on page 5 on insects. 

Stateõs Bird Population in Decline 

https://ndownloader.figshare.com/files/8175131
http://vtecostudies.org/wp-content/uploads/2017/04/aerial-insectivore-chart.jpg
http://vtecostudies.org/wp-content/uploads/2017/04/aerial-insectivore-chart.jpg
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This Newsletter is a semiannual publication 

of the Seymour Lake Association, a 501 (c)

(3) tax exempt organization dedicated to the 

protection and preservation of Seymour 

Lake and the surrounding locality for the 

benefit of lake users, property owners, and 

residents of Morgan, Vermont. 

              Town of Morgan  www.townofmorgan.com 

SelectmenñLarry LaborñChair 

                     Robert Guyer 

                     Tom Bonneville 

Town Clerk/TreasurerñTammyLee Morin 

Asst. Town ClerkñAmanda Wright 

North Country School DirectorñJoseph Moeykens  

ListersñDiane Moore 

              James Judd 

              Joseph Malgeri 

Zoning Officer: Steve Matson, 802-895-2886       

Seymour Lake Association 
P.O. Box 36 

Morgan, Vermont 05853 

Telephone: (802) 766-8895   Website: www.seymourlake.org 

Officers 

President: Chuck Nichols craynichols@me.com   723-4976             cell 802-917-4282 

Vice President: Ted Jewett tnmjewett@comcast.net  895-4871        cell 802 864-7697 

Treasurer:  Jean McKenny jmckenny@together.net  895-2942               802-766-8895  

Secretary:  Linda Buzzell t-lbuzzell@comcast.net  895-4175    home  603-448-3245 

Directors (Term Ends)    

  Tim Buzzell ô17 Bruce Barter ô18 Alan Franklin ô19 

  Peggy Barter ô17 Bonnie McWain ô18 Erik Lessing ô19 

  Rhonda Shippee ô17 Charles Woods ô18 Frank Antonelli ô19 

Tom BonnevilleñTown of Morgan Select Board Liaison 

Committee Members  

Activitiesééééééééé.Frank Antonelli     

Audit éééééééééééDoug Gimler 

Boatingééééééééé...Tim Buzzell 

Dam/Lake LeveléééééTim Buzzell, Ron Kolar, Dave Anderson, Chuck Nichols, Erik Lessing, Candy Moot 

Development/Education. Lyman McWain, Peggy Barter 

Fishing ééééééééé...Ron Frascoia, Charles Woods, Bill Bilowus 

Grants éééééééé.é...Beth Torpey, Peggy Barter, Linda Broadwater 

Loons  é...éééééééé.Charles òWoodyó Woods, Eric Hanson, Bonnie & Dave Potter, Ruby Jenness  

Maps éééééééééé...Ron Kolar 

Membership éééééé...Ted Jewett,  Bruce Barter, Tim Buzzell, Gerry Cahill, Erik Lessing, Ann Torpey, Tom Adams, Chris Blais, 

Bonnie McWain, Brenda Wierschke  

Milfoil éééééééééé..Chuck Nichols, Beth Torpey, Peggy Barter 

Newsletter ééééééé...Erik Lessing, Bruce Barter, Maggie Griffith 

Nominating ééééééé..Tim Buzzell, Ted Jewett, Bonnie McWain 

Water Qualityéééééé...Peggy Barter, Frank Antonelli, Linda Broadwater, Tom Emery, Bill Kilpatrick, Dan Barry, Gerry Cahill, 

                                                                   Beth Torpey, Ron Kolar, Anthony Lazzara, Erik Lessing, Tracey Shadday, Rhonda  

                                                                   Shippee, Charles Woods 

Website ééééééééé..Karen Abada, Candy Moot, Chuck Nichols, Bruce Barter, Allan Wooley, Erik Lessing 

Note: Name underlined is Committee Chair.  Others are Committee Members. 

Greeters at the Boat Launch:  Bud Bergh, Lisa Foster, Penelope Newcomb, Dan Griffith, Beth Torpey, Ed Singer 

seymourlake.org 

Recognition 

The newsletter is paid in part with support from VT Depart-

ment of Environmental Conservation funds. ʴ 
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Seymourõs Bald Eagles                                                                                        by   Doug Gimler 

I  t was in November of 2011 that I 

was first able to capture a photo of 

an elusive bald eagle that had been 

hanging around Seymour Lake.  A pho-

to revealed a red band on his right leg 

with 2K engraved on it. Internet re-

search yielded more about this striking 

bird of prey. 2K still had brown on his 

head so he was a juvenile. A bald ea-

gleõs head does not turn completely 

white until they reach maturity at 4 to 5 

years of age. During  research to learn 

more about 2K, I discovered that the 

six New England states each have their 

own leg band color. Red was 

the color for Maine. Contact-

ing the Maine Fish and Wild-

life Department put me in 

touch with an organization 

named Biodiversity Research 

Institute (BRI) out of Portland 

Maine. They provided me with 

some background on 2K: 

See map showing Pond in 

the River in Maine. Bald ea-

gles fly at about 40 mph so a 

52 mile trip as the eagle flies, 

is just a short hop away. 

I finally took some decent 

photos of 2K in 2013 and in 

2014 my neighbors noticed 

two bald eagles around. 2K 

had apparently found a mate, 

and in the fall of that year, I 

was able to get a couple of 

shots of a juvenile bald eagle 

and photos of another juve-

nile in 2016. Seeing the two 

of them together, you will be 

able to tell the female from 

the male (2K) by the differ-

ence in their size as the fe-

male is about 25% larger. We 

can only hope that these 

magnificent birds stay in the 

area and occasionally allow 

us a glimpse of them. See 

Dougõs website and The Mor-

gan  Store for more excellent  

pictures. ʴ 

www.nekwildlifephoto.com 

 

 

 

Hatched: May 2008 
Location: Rapid River, Pond 
in the River, 
Oxford County, Maine 
Banded by Dr. David C. 
Evers of BRI 

Fledgling 2K at 8 weeks in his birthing 

nest in Maine. Photo by BRI 

http://www.nekwildlifephoto.com

